PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Parish Council Meeting held 13th September 2006 in the Village Hall
Changes in Parish Council membership

A letter had been received from Richard Clewer applying to fill the Parish Councillor vacancy;  as there were no other applications, he was co-opted and welcomed by the Chairman.   

Margaret Tarrant resigned as Parish Councillor as she is shortly moving from the village.   The Chairman thanked for all her work as a Parish Councillor, particularly on the Village Hall Committee.   The vacancy to be advertised on the noticeboard.

This resignation leaves a vacancy for a PC rep. on the Village Hall Committee and Richard Clewer was appointed.   He was also appointed as the PC rep. on the New Forest Consultative Panel.   

Safety in Common Road

At the moment a reply from WCC is awaited on the PC request for a 20 mph speed limit outside the school.   If this fails, it will be back to the drawing board because previous suggestions by WCC Highway Engineers have been rejected by villagers.

Matters Arising from last meeting

The subject of a road sign to “Builder’s Merchant” from the A36 was again discussed;  County Councillor Bill Moss advised a request to the Highways Agency who are responsible for the A36 as it is a still a trunk road.   The fence around the pond opposite Courtens has still not been repaired and is getting worse;  WCC to be chased.   It is on their job list.   The PCC are arranging for the trees overhanging the footpath  outside the church and others to be cut back and a planning application has been made.   Biffa have acknowledged that the road signs to “Quarry and Landfill Site” on the Pepperbox Hill site should be removed at the end of this year and will request the Highways Agency to do this.   John LeQuesne also asked that the signs “New Road Layout ahead” at Brickworth traffic lights should be removed as this work has been completed some time ago;  Clerk to ask the Highways Agency to do this. 

Possible joint building on Memorial Ground

An architect for the possible joint building has been appointed by the Working Group.   Dave Boakes asked the Parish Council to accept the estimate of the architect’s fee.   While this is a substantial sum to complete phase 1 (planning permission obtained and a design acceptable to the village), this will include specialists’  fees as necessary and they have a good record.   19 architects were looked at and no-one came in with a lower bid.   The Chairman stated he had faith in the Working Group and proposed acceptance of the fee;  this was agreed.   A name for the new building has not yet been finalised but meanwhile it will be known as:  “Whiteparish Memorial Centre”.

Housing needs survey

The report had been received from Wiltshire Rural Housing Association and a substantial need for rented affordable homes for local people has been established (28).   The Parish Council agreed that it was worth pursuing this to the next step which is to decide how many houses are appropriate and to find a site.   The Director of WRHA to be invited to the next meeting.

Skips behind Village Hall

It was questioned why the skips behind the Village Hall could not be replaced and then removed when re-development of the site commences.   The Chairman pointed out that the Village Hall Management Committee, understandably, did not wish to compromise the impending planning application for the site.   The recycling authorities have investigated other sites in the village and we are pressing for an early resolution to the problem.

Best Kept Village Competition 2006

Whiteparish came fourth in the Large Category of the County Round of the 2006 Best Kept Village Competition.   Congratulations have been received from the CPRE who organise the competition.   The judges’ report was:  “In fourth place with 97 points (out of 125) was Whiteparish;  although in fourth place had no score below 19 (out of 25) and had 21 in one category and was only 3 points behind the winners.   These scores tell the story;  Whiteparish is of a good standard, which has made efforts over the last few years.   There is very little that needs to be done to make improvement, just a few touches here and there, again in places highlighted in previous years.   Gardens were generally good, although some verges lacked care and attention.   The SDC open space area in Highlands Way continues to raise questions as to its purpose;  this could be a valuable local asset for people and wildlife.   The playfield was large enough and, although well mown, the edges were a little rough.   However, there was a marked improvement on previous visits.

Next Meeting

Villagers are very welcome to attend the next Parish Council meeting which will be held at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 2nd November, 2006 in the village hall where they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you can’t attend and wish to raise any village matter.
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